Snake River Swimming House of Delegates Meeting
November 22, 2008                   Boise, ID
Chair John Apgar called the meeting to order at 5:39pm at the West Boise YMCA, Boise, ID.  
In attendance:  Kyle Bodily (Board), Danyale Simmontacchi (CSC), Janice Favillo (CSC), Dennis Burgett (MVM), Dave Griffel (IFY), Casi Pahis (IFST/Board), Lori Miller (Board), Denise Thompson (IFTS/Board), Peggy Hawkins (OSC/Board), Dionne Law (LVHS), Nick Young (Sr. Rep), Beth Malina (MVM), Linda Conger (BY/Board), Brian Gallagher (SV5B/Board), Maggie Wright (Board), John Apgar (NST/Board), Patty Fisk (EST), Mark Nelson (STP), Joe Burquist (BY/Board), Melanie Rhodes (STP), Melissa Nelson (STP), Frank Burlison (BY). 
John read an email concerning Speedo’s offer to discount swim suits if all the Western Zone teams purchase Speedo brand.  Age-group chair agreed to purchase Speedo for this year’s team.
John read a request from Bob Steele concerning his offer of 2 free books, “Games, Gimmicks, Challenges,” for advertising on the Snake River Swimming website.  Linda will make a link on the webpage.

John read a thank you from Sharon Weiss, a doctorial candidate in counseling and educational psychology, concerning information given to her from members of Snake River Swimming.

Kyle asked if the Boise or Twin Falls pools were available for the weekend of July 28-August 1, 2008 for the Summer Championship Meet.  Both pools are available, but the Marlins (Twin Falls) do not want to host Summer Champs preferring to host a long course three day invitational meet earlier in the month.  The reasons for not hosting was: a lack of local support.  The rotation of Summer Champs will conform to the standing rules with Boise hosting this year and next year.
Kyle presented the 2009 meet schedule as corrected.  Motion was made to accept the new meet schedule for 2009.  Motion passed.

Linda brought up the issue of 10 & unders on the Western Zone Team.  A standing rule needs to be added clarifying what is policy for swimmers in that age group.  Needing to be stated is that: a parent is required to attend the meet with their swimmer, parent(s) will assume all costs for their attendance/lodging/meals, parent(s) are not required to stay with the team, but their swimmer may and if so the swimmer will receive the LSC allowance.  Maggie, Linda, and Denise will coordinate on the wording for the standing rules.
Steve Vernon will purchase 2 touch pads and refurbish 2 touch pads from Colorado Systems.  This begins an annual rotation to continue until all pads are in good condition.
John asked about Western Zone information.  Nick stated a basket is requested from each team to be auctioned at the Winter Champs Meet in February with the proceeds going to the zone budget.  Denise stated information hasn’t been forthcoming from Hawaii.  Janice is checking into condominiums.  Denise stated the zone coaches from last year have right of first refusal for this year, she will follow up and the coaches will be in place by Winter Champs.  Frank asked why the need for three coaches questioning the expenses.  Denise stated it was implemented to train new coaches for future years.  Denise will look into the cost of coaches.  Discussion moved on to the cutoff date for attending zones, a date was not decided.  Denise stated information will be sent out to individuals to make their own travel arrangements.  It’s easier for swimmers on the east side to fly from SLC and the west side from Boise, a chaperone could be booked on the flight with the swimmers, and any swimmer not on that flight will be picked up on arrival at the airport by a coach.  Again, Denise stated she is waiting on information from Hawaii and information will be finalized by Winter Champs (hopefully)!  Melanie Rhodes asked for a general idea of who would be attending Winter Sprint.

Meeting adjourned 6:17pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Wright

Snake River Swimming Secretary
